

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

NEW MEXICO LAW ENFORCEMENT ACADEMY
VIRTUAL SPECIAL BOARD MEETING
January 14, 2021
9:03 a.m.

REPORTED BY: Jan A Williams, RPR, NM CCR 14

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT

Bobbie Jean Green, Vice Chairman
Sheriff Adan Mendoza
Chief Clayton Garcia
Chief Tim Johnson
Chief Nathan Gurule
Sergeant Hollie Anderson
Connie Monahan
Rick Tedrow, Esq.

BOARD MEMBERS NOT PRESENT

New Mexico Attorney General
Hector Balderas, Chairman

ALSO PRESENT

Kelly Alzaharna, Director
John Kreienkamp, Esq., Board Counsel
Monica Medrano, Case Manager

AGENDA ITEM INDEX			
ITEM		PAGE	
1	1	Roll Call	5
2	2	Approval of Agenda	6
3	3	Approval of Meeting Minutes, December 10, 2020	8
4	4	Public Comment	9
5	5	Law Enforcement Officer Certifications for Approval and Issue	10
6	6	Public Safety Telecommunicator Certifications for Approval and Issue	12
7	7	Appointment of Hearing Officers	14
8	8	Tai Chan	19
9	9	Keith Sandy	20
10	10	David Priemazon	22
11	11	James Yeager	23
12	12	C-Jay Smith	24
13	13	Albert Sena	25
14	14	Michael Shumate	27
15	15	Dorothy Onikute	28
16	16	Stephanie Carbajal	29
17	17	Martin Gallegos	31
18	18	John Hill	32
19	19	Arthur Cruz	33
20	20	Shannon Cain	35
21	21	Juan Olivas-Martinez	36
22			
23			
24			
25			

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

AGENDA ITEM INDEX (Cont'd)

ITEM	PAGE
22 Joseph Natividad	37
23 Dakota Moore	38
24 Bryan Waldrop	40
25 Kedrin Sheppard	41
26 Adjournment	42

Attached:

Certification Ratifications

Exhibits A and B - Law Enforcement Officers

Exhibit A - Public Safety Telecommunicators

1 DR. GREEN: Good morning, everybody. The
2 special meeting of the New Mexico Law Enforcement
3 Academy Board will come to order. The time is
4 9:03 a.m. My name is Bobbie Green, I'm the Vice Chair
5 of the Board.

6 ITEM NO. 1: ROLL CALL

7 DR. GREEN: Ms. Medrano, can you please call
8 the roll.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Honorable Hector Balderas.
10 (No response.)

11 MS. MEDRANO: District Attorney Tedrow.

12 MR. TEDROW: Present.

13 MS. MEDRANO: Chief Tim Johnson.

14 CHIEF JOHNSON: Present, ma'am. Good
15 morning.

16 MS. MEDRANO: Good morning. Sheriff Adan
17 Mendoza.

18 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Present. Good morning,
19 everybody.

20 MS. MEDRANO: Chief Clayton Garcia.

21 CHIEF GARCIA: Present. Good morning.

22 MS. MEDRANO: Chief Nathan Gurule.

23 CHIEF GURULE: I'm present.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Sergeant Hollie Anderson.

25 (No response.)

1 MS. MEDRANO: Ms. Connie Monahan.

2 MS. MONAHAN: Present. Good morning.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Dr. Bobbie Green.

4 DR. GREEN: Good morning. I am present.

5 Thank you. Let the record reflect that a
6 quorum is present.

7 ITEM NO. 2: APPROVAL OF AGENDA

8 DR. GREEN: The next item of business on the
9 agenda is the approval of the agenda. Assuming that
10 everyone has had a chance to review the minutes and
11 there are no changes proposed, I will entertain a
12 motion to approve today's agenda, if there is such a
13 motion.

14 MS. MONAHAN: This is Connie, Madam Chair. I
15 move to accept the agenda as submitted.

16 DR. GREEN: Thank you.

17 MR. TEDROW: Madam Chair, this is Rick
18 Tedrow. I will second that motion.

19 DR. GREEN: Thank you. It's been moved and
20 seconded. Do I have any discussion on the agenda?

21 (No response.)

22 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, can you
23 please call the roll.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

25 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

1 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

2 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

4 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

5 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

6 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

7 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

8 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

10 (No response.)

11 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

12 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

13 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

14 DR. GREEN: Yes. Thank you. The motion
15 passes.

16 MR. KREIENKAMP: Madam Vice Chair, if I could
17 just jump in. I'm seeing a message from Board Member
18 Anderson saying that she can't hear anything. I'm
19 assuming she's having some technical difficulties.
20 I'm wondering if the Director could maybe call her and
21 see if you could maybe help her with this. She may
22 need to log back on. I'm not sure.

23 DIRECTOR ALZAHARNA: It looks like her video
24 is stuck.

25 DR. GREEN: She's planning to log off and

1 back on. So hopefully she will be able to resolve
2 that issue.

3 ITEM NO. 3: APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES

4 DR. GREEN: The next item of business is the
5 approval of the minutes from the Board's December 10,
6 2020, meeting. Assuming that everyone has had a
7 chance to review these minutes and assuming that there
8 are no changes to propose, I'll entertain a motion to
9 approve the minutes from the Board meeting of
10 December 10, 2020. Is there such a motion?

11 MR. TEDROW: Madam Chair, this is Rick
12 Tedrow. Having reviewed the minutes from our previous
13 meeting on December 10, 2020, I would move to approve
14 as provided.

15 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
16 Johnson. I'll second that.

17 DR. GREEN: Thank you. We have a motion and
18 a second. Any discussion?

19 (No response.)

20 DR. GREEN: Hearing none and seeing none,
21 Ms. Medrano, please take the roll.

22 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

23 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

25 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

1 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

2 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

4 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

5 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

6 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

7 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

8 (No response.)

9 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

10 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

11 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Monica, can you hear me?

12 MS. MEDRANO: Yes, I can hear you.

13 SERGEANT ANDERSON: I can't hear anybody. My
14 computer audio isn't working so I'm trying to call in.

15 MS. MEDRANO: Okay. Green.

16 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
17 passes.

18 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Okay. I can hear you.

19 DR. GREEN: Excellent. Good morning. The
20 motion to pass the minutes from the December 10, 2020,
21 meeting are approved.

22 ITEM NO. 4: PUBLIC COMMENT

23 DR. GREEN: And with that we will now
24 entertain any public comments should any member of the
25 public wish to address the Board. I'll remind you

1 that, pursuant to the Open Meetings Act, the Board
2 will not be able to enter into substantive discussion
3 or take formal action on an issue raised through
4 public comments unless it is on the agenda.

5 With that being said, we will allow up to
6 five minutes per speaker today. And I'll ask
7 Ms. Medrano if anyone has asked to address the Board
8 through public comments this morning?

9 MS. MEDRANO: I have not received any
10 requests, ma'am.

11 HEARING OFFICER: Okay. Is there anyone who
12 would like to offer public comments? The floor is
13 open for that right now.

14 (No response.)

15 DR. GREEN: Okay. Hearing none, thank you.

16 ITEM NO. 5: LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICER CERTIFICATIONS
17 FOR APPROVAL AND ISSUE

18 DR. GREEN: With that we will move on to our
19 next item of business, the approval and issuance of
20 law enforcement officer certifications.

21 Director Alzaharna, can you introduce these
22 certifications, please.

23 DIRECTOR ALZAHARNA: Good morning, Vice Chair
24 and Board Members. We first have Exhibit A, CNM BPOT
25 No. 4, Certification Nos. 21-0001-P through 21-0021-P.

1 We next have San Juan County Criminal Justice
2 Training Authority, Exhibit B, Certification
3 Nos. 21-0022-P through 21-0031-P.

4 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
5 Johnson. I would like to make a motion to approve
6 Exhibits A and B.

7 DR. GREEN: Thank you. I have a motion on
8 the floor. Do I have a second?

9 CHIEF GARCIA: This is Chief Garcia. I'll
10 second.

11 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief. It's been
12 moved and seconded. Is there any discussion?

13 (No response.)

14 DR. GREEN: Hearing none, Ms. Medrano, would
15 you please take the roll.

16 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

17 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

18 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

19 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

20 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

21 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

22 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

23 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

25 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

1 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

2 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

4 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

5 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

6 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. And the motion
7 passes. The certifications listed under agenda item
8 No. 5 are approved and issued.

9 ITEM NO. 6: PUBLIC SAFETY TELECOMMUNICATOR

10 CERTIFICATIONS FOR APPROVAL AND ISSUE

11 DR. GREEN: The next item of business on the
12 agenda is the approval and issuance of public safety
13 telecommunicator certifications. Director Alzaharna,
14 can you introduce these certifications and Exhibit C.

15 DIRECTOR ALZAHARNA: Yes. Up for approval
16 and issue is SNMLEA PST No. 16, Exhibit C,
17 Certification Nos. 21-0001-PST through 21-0017-PST.

18 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
19 Johnson. I make a motion to approve. But I do
20 believe that Director Alzaharna said Exhibit C. In
21 the notebook I have, it says Exhibit A. So I'm not
22 sure which one it is. But I would make a motion to
23 approve Nos. 21-0001-PST through 21-0017-PST.

24 DR. GREEN: Thank you. I do see it listed as
25 Exhibit C and that is what we were referring to. Is

1 that right, Madam Director?

2 DIRECTOR ALZAHARNA: That is a typo. Since
3 we had three exhibits, they were initially on the
4 draft agenda under one item. And we separated it into
5 two items. So on the agenda it should have been A.

6 MR. KREIENKAMP: Madam Vice Chair, I would
7 just jump in just to say Secretary Johnson's motion is
8 specific as to the certifications he's moving to
9 approve. So I think the typographical error as far as
10 A or C is not a significant issue.

11 DR. GREEN: Thank you. So I have a motion.
12 Do I have a second?

13 MR. TEDROW: Madam Chair, this is Rick
14 Tedrow. I will second that motion.

15 DR. GREEN: Thank you, DA Tedrow. The motion
16 has been moved and seconded. Do I have any
17 discussion?

18 (No response.)

19 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
20 take the roll.

21 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

22 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

23 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

24 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

25 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

1 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

2 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

3 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

4 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

5 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

6 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

7 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

8 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

9 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

10 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

11 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. I believe the
12 motion carries.

13 ITEM NO. 7: APPOINTMENT OF HEARING OFFICERS

14 DR. GREEN: We will now move to item 7, the
15 appointment of Hearing Officers. And I will turn it
16 over to Director Alzaharna. Can you please speak to
17 the qualifications of the two individuals listed on
18 the agenda, Mr. Robert Stelzer and Mr. Brian Carr.

19 DIRECTOR ALZAHARNA: Yes. Thank you, Vice
20 Chair. I have two Hearing Officers for the Board's
21 approval. The first is Mr. Robert Stelzer. He's a
22 career law enforcement officer retiring from
23 commissioned service as a captain after 21 plus years.

24 His career began in Michigan as a deputy
25 sheriff, followed by hire by the Bernalillo County

1 Sheriff's Office as a deputy sheriff. He served BCSO
2 on patrol as a detective, sergeant, lieutenant, area
3 commander, and director of training, overseeing cadet
4 classes and advanced training.

5 Mr. Stelzer graduated from National American
6 University with a B.S. in management and from the FBI
7 National Academy's 197th Session. He is currently a
8 substitute teacher for the Rio Rancho Public Schools
9 system.

10 And the second one is Mr. Brian Carr. He's a
11 career law enforcement officer who retired from
12 commissioned service after 24 plus years. He served
13 as a captain, a chief of police for the Pueblo of
14 Laguna Police Department, and commander of the Support
15 Services Bureau, including the Professional Standards
16 Division, and director of training, overseeing basic
17 and advanced training, including backgrounds for the
18 Albuquerque Police Department.

19 Mr. Carr graduated from Dartmouth College
20 with a B.A. in sociology and is currently an on-call
21 substitute teacher for Albuquerque Public Schools.

22 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Director Alzaharna.
23 With that, unless there are any questions, I'll
24 entertain a motion to appoint Mr. Robert Stelzer and
25 Mr. Brian Carr as Hearing Officers to preside over the

1 Board's future disciplinary cases as provided by the
2 Board's rules. Is there such a motion?

3 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
4 Johnson. I'll make a motion to approve both of those
5 gentlemen to be Hearing Officers.

6 DR. GREEN: Thank you. Do I have a second?

7 MS. MONAHAN: This is Connie. I second that
8 motion.

9 DR. GREEN: Thank you. The motion has been
10 moved and seconded. Is there any discussion?

11 (No response.)

12 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
13 take the roll.

14 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

15 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

16 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

17 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

18 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

19 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

20 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

21 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

22 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

23 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

25 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

1 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

2 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

4 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
5 passes. And Mr. Robert Stelzer and Mr. Brian Carr are
6 appointed as Hearing Officers for the Board.
7 Congratulations to both of them.

8 That takes us to the disciplinary and
9 certification denial portion of today's meeting. I
10 will entertain a motion to enter into closed session
11 pursuant to NMSA 1978, Sections 10-15-1(H)(1) and (3),
12 for the purpose of discussing those items listed on
13 the agenda under Executive Session, those items being
14 items eight through 25. Is there such a motion?

15 SERGEANT ANDERSON: This is Hollie Anderson.
16 And I move to move into closed session.

17 DR. GREEN: Thank you.

18 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, I'll second that.
19 This is Tim Johnson.

20 DR. GREEN: Thank you. I have a motion and a
21 second. Any discussion?

22 (No response.)

23 DR. GREEN: Ms. Medrano, please take the
24 roll.

25 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

1 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

2 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

3 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

4 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

5 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

6 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

7 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

8 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

9 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

10 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

11 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

12 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

13 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

14 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

15 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. And the motion

16 passes. The Board will now enter into closed session.

17 The time is 9:23. And the Board will resume under

18 open session at the conclusion of its discussion.

19 (Recess from 9:23 a.m. until 11:30 a.m.)

20 DR. GREEN: Welcome back. We'll call this

21 open meeting session to order again, we're

22 reconvening. Ms. Medrano, can you take the roll.

23 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

24 MR. TEDROW: Present.

25 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

1 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am. I'm here.

2 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

3 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Here.

4 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

5 CHIEF GARCIA: Here.

6 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

7 CHIEF GURULE: Here.

8 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

9 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes, I'm here.

10 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

11 MS. MONAHAN: Here.

12 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

13 DR. GREEN: Green is here. I affirm that,
14 while in closed session, the Board discussed only
15 those matters specified in the motion to go into
16 closed session, those being items eight through 25 on
17 the agenda under Executive Session. With that we will
18 take up each matter individually.

19 ITEM NO. 8: TAI CHAN

20 DR. GREEN: We will start with item 8. Is
21 there a motion on Mr. Chan?

22 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
23 Johnson. I would like to make a motion to accept the
24 voluntary relinquishment.

25 MR. TEDROW: Madam Chair, I'll second that

1 motion.

2 DR. GREEN: We have a motion and a second.

3 Any discussion?

4 (No response.)

5 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
6 call the roll.

7 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

8 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

10 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

11 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

12 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Abstain.

13 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

14 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

15 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

16 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

17 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

18 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

19 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

20 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

21 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

22 DR. GREEN: Green abstains. The motion
23 passes. Thank you.

24 ITEM NO. 9: KEITH SANDY

25 DR. GREEN: Item 9, Keith Sandy. Is there a

1 motion on Mr. Sandy?

2 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
3 Johnson. I would like to make a motion to allow the
4 Director to continue with this investigation.

5 DR. GREEN: We have a motion. Do we have a
6 second?

7 SHERIFF MENDOZA: This is Sheriff Mendoza. I
8 second.

9 DR. GREEN: The motion has been moved and
10 seconded. Is there any discussion?

11 (No response.)

12 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
13 take the roll.

14 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

15 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

16 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

17 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

18 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

19 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

20 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

21 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

22 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

23 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

25 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Anderson will abstain.

1 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

2 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

4 DR. GREEN: Green, yes. Thank you. The
5 motion passes.

6 ITEM NO. 10: DAVID PRIEMAZON

7 DR. GREEN: Item 10, David Priemazon. Is
8 there a motion on Mr. Priemazon?

9 CHIEF GARCIA: This is Chief Garcia. I make
10 a motion to move to revoke certification.

11 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Garcia. Do I
12 have a second?

13 CHIEF GURULE: Dr. Green, this is Chief
14 Gurule. I second that motion.

15 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Gurule. The
16 motion has been moved and seconded. Is there any
17 discussion?

18 (No response.)

19 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
20 take the roll.

21 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

22 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

23 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

24 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

25 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

1 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

2 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

3 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

4 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

5 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

6 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

7 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Anderson will abstain
8 from the vote.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

10 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

11 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

12 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. Thank you. The
13 motion passes.

14 ITEM NO. 11: JAMES YEAGER

15 DR. GREEN: We're at item 11, James Yeager.
16 Is there a motion on Mr. Yeager?

17 MS. MONAHAN: Madam Chair, this is Connie
18 Monahan. I move to revoke the revocation.

19 DR. GREEN: We have a motion. Thank you,
20 Ms. Monahan. Do I have a second?

21 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Hollie Anderson. I'll
22 second.

23 DR. GREEN: We have a motion and a second.
24 Do we have any discussion?

25 (No response.)

1 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
2 take the roll call vote.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

4 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

5 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

6 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

7 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

8 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Abstain.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

10 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

11 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

12 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

13 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

14 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

15 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

16 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

17 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

18 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
19 passes.

20 ITEM NO. 12: C-JAY SMITH

21 DR. GREEN: Item 12 is C-Jay Smith. Is there
22 a motion on Mr. Smith?

23 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
24 Johnson. I would like to make a motion to accept the
25 prereferral settlement agreement.

1 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief. Do I have a
2 second?

3 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Dr. Green, it's Hollie
4 Anderson. I'll second.

5 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Sergeant Anderson.
6 Ms. Medrano, please take the roll call vote.

7 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

8 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

10 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

11 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

12 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

13 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

14 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

15 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

16 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

17 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

18 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

19 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

20 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

21 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

22 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
23 passes.

24 ITEM NO. 13: ALBERT SENA

25 DR. GREEN: Item 13 is Albert Sena. Is there

1 a motion on Mr. Sena?

2 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Madam Chair, this is
3 Sheriff Mendoza. I would like to make a motion for
4 dismissal in the matter of Albert Sena.

5 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Sheriff Mendoza. Do I
6 have a second?

7 MS. MONAHAN: Madam Chair, this is Connie. I
8 second that.

9 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Ms. Monahan. The
10 motion has been moved and seconded. Is there any
11 discussion?

12 (No response.)

13 DR. GREEN: Hearing none, Ms. Medrano, please
14 do a roll call vote.

15 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

16 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

17 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

18 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

19 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

20 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

21 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

22 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

23 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

24 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

25 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

1 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Anderson will abstain
2 from the vote.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

4 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

5 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

6 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
7 passes.

8 ITEM NO. 14: MICHAEL SHUMATE

9 DR. GREEN: Item 14 is Michael Shumate. Is
10 there a motion on Mr. Shumate?

11 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes, Dr. Green. It's
12 Hollie Anderson. I will move to allow the Director to
13 refer this for additional investigation.

14 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Sergeant Anderson. We
15 have a motion. Do I have a second?

16 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
17 Johnson. I will second that.

18 DR. GREEN: It's been moved and seconded. Is
19 there any discussion?

20 (No response.)

21 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
22 take a roll call vote.

23 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

24 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

25 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

1 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes.

2 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

3 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

4 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

5 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

6 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

7 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

8 MS. MEDRANO: Hollie Anderson.

9 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

10 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

11 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

12 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

13 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
14 passes.

15 ITEM NO. 15: DOROTHY ONIKUTE

16 DR. GREEN: We're moving to item 15, Dorothy
17 Onikute. Is there a motion on Ms. Onikute?

18 CHIEF GARCIA: This is Chief Garcia. I make
19 a motion to table.

20 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Garcia. There's
21 a motion to table. Do I have a second?

22 SHERIFF MENDOZA: This is Sheriff Mendoza. I
23 will second that motion to table.

24 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Sheriff Mendoza. The
25 motion has been moved and seconded. Is there any

1 discussion?

2 (No response.)

3 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
4 take a roll call vote.

5 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

6 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

7 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

8 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

10 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

11 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

12 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

13 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

14 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

15 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

16 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

17 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

18 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

19 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

20 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
21 passes.

22 ITEM NO. 16: STEPHANIE CARBAJAL

23 DR. GREEN: Item 16 is Stephanie Carbajal.

24 Is there a motion on Ms. Carbajal?

25 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim

1 Johnson. I would like to make a motion to accept the
2 36-month suspension in the presettlement agreement.

3 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Johnson. Do I
4 have a second?

5 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Hollie Anderson. I'll
6 second.

7 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Sergeant Anderson. We
8 have a motion and a second. Ms. Medrano, please call
9 the roll call vote.

10 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

11 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

12 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

13 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

14 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

15 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

16 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

17 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

18 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

19 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

20 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

21 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

22 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

23 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

25 DR. GREEN: Green abstains, but the motion

1 passes.

2 ITEM NO. 17: MARTIN GALLEGOS

3 DR. GREEN: Item 17 is Martin Gallegos. Is
4 there a motion on Mr. Gallegos?

5 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Madam Chair, Sheriff
6 Mendoza. I will move to accept the voluntary
7 relinquishment of certification in regards to Martin
8 Gallegos.

9 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Sheriff Mendoza. Do I
10 have a second?

11 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
12 Johnson. I will second that.

13 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Johnson. The
14 motion has been moved and seconded. Any discussion?

15 (No response.)

16 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
17 call the roll.

18 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

19 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

20 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

21 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

22 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

23 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

25 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

1 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

2 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

4 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

5 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

6 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

7 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

8 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
9 passes.

10 ITEM NO. 18: JOHN HILL

11 DR. GREEN: That moves us to item 18, John
12 Hill. Is there a motion on Mr. Hill?

13 CHIEF GURULE: Dr. Green, this is Chief
14 Gurule. I make a motion to accept the presettlement
15 agreement of a one-year suspension.

16 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief. Do I have a
17 second?

18 CHIEF GARCIA: This is Chief Garcia. I
19 second.

20 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Garcia. The
21 motion has been moved and seconded. Is there any
22 discussion?

23 (No response.)

24 DR. GREEN: Seeing no discussion,
25 Ms. Medrano, can you please take the roll.

1 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.
2 MR. TEDROW: Yes.
3 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.
4 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.
5 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.
6 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.
7 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.
8 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.
9 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.
10 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.
11 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.
12 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Anderson will abstain
13 from the vote.
14 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.
15 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.
16 MS. MEDRANO: Green.
17 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
18 passes.
19 ITEM NO. 19: ARTHUR CRUZ
20 DR. GREEN: Item 19 is Arthur Cruz. Is there
21 a motion on Mr. Cruz?
22 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes, Dr. Green. Hollie
23 Anderson. I move to accept the 24-month suspension
24 presettlement agreement as recommended.
25 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Sergeant Anderson. Is

1 there a second?

2 MS. MONAHAN: Madam Chair, this is Connie
3 Monahan. I second that motion.

4 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Ms. Monahan. Any
5 discussion?

6 (No response.)

7 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
8 take a roll call vote.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

10 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

11 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

12 CHIEF JOHNSON: Abstain.

13 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

14 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

15 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

16 CHIEF GARCIA: Abstain.

17 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

18 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

19 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

20 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

21 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

22 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

23 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

24 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
25 passes.

1 ITEM NO. 20: SHANNON CAIN

2 DR. GREEN: Item 20 is Shannon Cain. Is
3 there a motion on Shannon Cain?

4 CHIEF GARCIA: This is Chief Garcia. I move
5 to accept the voluntary relinquishment.

6 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Garcia. Do I
7 have a second?

8 MS. MONAHAN: Madam Chair, this is Connie
9 Monahan. I second that motion.

10 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Ms. Monahan. The
11 motion has been moved and seconded. Is there any
12 discussion?

13 (No response.)

14 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
15 take a roll call vote.

16 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

17 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

18 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

19 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes.

20 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

21 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

22 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

23 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

25 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

1 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

2 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

4 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

5 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

6 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion pass
7 passes.

8 ITEM NO. 21: JUAN OLIVAS-MARTINEZ

9 DR. GREEN: Item 21 is Juan Olivas-Martinez.
10 Is there a motion on Mr. Olivas-Martinez?

11 CHIEF GURULE: Dr. Green, this is Chief
12 Gurule. I make a motion that we accept the
13 presettlement agreement of a three-year suspension.

14 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Gurule. Do I
15 have a second?

16 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
17 Johnson. I will second that.

18 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Johnson. The
19 motion has been moved and seconded. Is there any
20 discussion?

21 (No response.)

22 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
23 take a roll call vote.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

25 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

1 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

2 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

4 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

5 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

6 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

7 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

8 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

10 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Anderson will abstain
11 from the vote.

12 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

13 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

14 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

15 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
16 passes.

17 ITEM NO. 22: JOSEPH NATIVIDAD

18 DR. GREEN: Item 22 is Joseph Natividad. Is
19 there a motion on Mr. Natividad?

20 MR. TEDROW: Madam Chair, this is Rick
21 Tedrow. I would move to dismiss.

22 DR. GREEN: Thank you, DA Tedrow. Do I have
23 a second?

24 CHIEF GARCIA: This is Chief Garcia. I will
25 second.

1 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Garcia. I have
2 a motion that's been moved and seconded. Is there any
3 discussion?

4 (No response.)

5 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
6 take the roll call vote.

7 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

8 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

10 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

11 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

12 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

13 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

14 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

15 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

16 CHIEF GURULE: I will abstain from this vote.

17 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

18 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

19 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

20 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

21 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

22 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
23 passes.

24 ITEM NO. 23: DAKOTA MOORE

25 DR. GREEN: Item 23 is Dakota Moore. Is

1 there a motion on Dakota Moore?

2 MR. TEDROW: Madam Chair, this is Rick
3 Tedrow. At this time I would move to dismiss.

4 DR. GREEN: Thank you, DA Tedrow. Do I have
5 a second?

6 MS. MONAHAN: Madam Chair, this is Connie
7 Monahan. I second.

8 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Ms. Monahan. The
9 motion has been moved and seconded. Is there any
10 discussion?

11 (No response.)

12 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
13 take the roll.

14 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

15 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

16 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

17 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

18 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

19 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Abstain.

20 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

21 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

22 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

23 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

25 SERGEANT ANDERSON: I'll abstain from the

1 vote.

2 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

3 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

4 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

5 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
6 passes.

7 ITEM NO. 24: BRYAN WALDROP

8 DR. GREEN: Item 24 is Bryan Waldrop. Is
9 there a motion on Mr. Waldrop?

10 MR. TEDROW: Madam Chair, this is Rick
11 Tedrow. I would move to dismiss.

12 DR. GREEN: Thank you, DA Tedrow. Do I have
13 a second?

14 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
15 Johnson. I will second that.

16 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Johnson. The
17 motion has been moved and seconded. Is there any
18 discussion?

19 (No response.)

20 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
21 take a roll call vote.

22 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

23 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

24 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

25 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

1 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

2 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

3 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

4 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

5 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

6 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

7 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

8 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

9 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

10 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

11 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

12 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
13 passes.

14 ITEM NO. 25: KEDRIN SHEPPARD

15 DR. GREEN: Item 25 is Kedrin Sheppard. Is
16 there a motion on Mr. Sheppard?

17 CHIEF JOHNSON: Dr. Green, this is Tim
18 Johnson. I will make a motion to dismiss.

19 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Johnson. Do I
20 have a second?

21 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Hollie Anderson. I'll
22 second the motion.

23 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Sergeant Anderson.
24 The motion has been moved and seconded. Is there any
25 discussion?

1 (No response.)

2 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
3 take a roll call vote.

4 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

5 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

6 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

7 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

8 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

9 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

10 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

11 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

12 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

13 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

14 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

15 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

16 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

17 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

18 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

19 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The motion
20 passes. Thank you to everyone. That concludes all of
21 our substantive items of business on today's agenda.

22 ITEM NO. 26: ADJOURNMENT

23 DR. GREEN: And with that I will now
24 entertain a motion to adjourn today's meeting. Is
25 there a motion to adjourn?

1 SERGEANT ANDERSON: This is Hollie Anderson.

2 I move to adjourn.

3 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Sergeant Anderson. Do

4 I have a second?

5 CHIEF GARCIA: Chief Garcia. I will second.

6 DR. GREEN: Thank you, Chief Garcia. The
7 motion has been moved and seconded. Any discussion?

8 (No response.)

9 DR. GREEN: Seeing none, Ms. Medrano, please
10 take a roll call vote.

11 MS. MEDRANO: Tedrow.

12 MR. TEDROW: Yes.

13 MS. MEDRANO: Gurule.

14 CHIEF GURULE: Yes.

15 MS. MEDRANO: Johnson.

16 CHIEF JOHNSON: Yes, ma'am.

17 MS. MEDRANO: Mendoza.

18 SHERIFF MENDOZA: Yes.

19 MS. MEDRANO: Garcia.

20 CHIEF GARCIA: Yes.

21 MS. MEDRANO: Anderson.

22 SERGEANT ANDERSON: Yes.

23 MS. MEDRANO: Monahan.

24 MS. MONAHAN: Yes.

25 MS. MEDRANO: Green.

1 DR. GREEN: Green votes yes. The time is
2 11:57. And we are adjourned. Thank you again to
3 everyone for attending today's meeting.

4 (The meeting adjourned at 11:57 p.m.)

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

1 REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

I, JAN A. WILLIAMS, New Mexico CCR #14, DO

HEREBY CERTIFY that on January 14, 2021, the

proceedings in the above matter were taken before me,

that I did report in stenographic shorthand the

proceedings set forth herein, and the foregoing pages

are a true and correct transcription to the best of my

ability.

JAN A. WILLIAMS, RPR
New Mexico CCR #14
License Expires: 12/31/21

Exhibit A – CNM BPOT #4

Certification #	Name	Agency
21-0001-P	Aguilar, Luis	Albuquerque PD
21-0002-P	Carrasco, Jonathan	Rio Rancho PD
21-0003-P	Garcia, Francisco	Albuquerque PD
21-0004-P	Garcia, Tristan	Albuquerque PD
21-0005-P	Gomez, Jessica	Albuquerque PD
21-0006-P	Gonzales, Anthony	Rio Rancho PD
21-0007-P	Hernandez, Daniel	Albuquerque PD
21-0008-P	Hjorth, Andrew	Albuquerque PD
21-0009-P	Jaramillo, Jesse	Albuquerque PD
21-0010-P	King, Matthew	Albuquerque PD
21-0011-P	Lewis, Patrick	Albuquerque PD
21-0012-P	Lopez, Joshua	Albuquerque PD
21-0013-P	Morrow, Arianne	Albuquerque PD
21-0014-P	Ortiz, Gabriel A	Los Lunas PD
21-0015-P	Panteah, Galvin	Albuquerque PD
21-0016-P	Rael, Christopher	Albuquerque PD
21-0017-P	Rivera, Dominic	Albuquerque PD
21-0018-P	Rosales, Roman Jr	Albuquerque PD
21-0019-P	Sanchez, Tyler	Albuquerque PD
21-0020-P	Sison, Justin	Albuquerque PD
21-0021-P	Thorn, Nichole	Albuquerque PD

Exhibit B – SJCCJTA BPOT #47

Certification #	Name	Agency
21-0022-P	Cook, JD	San Juan County SO
21-0023-P	Goar, Zachary	Farmington PD
21-0024-P	Gordon, Jaramé	Farmington PD
21-0025-P	Price, Cody	San Juan County SO
21-0026-P	Randolph, Hunter	San Juan County SO
21-0027-P	Salazar, Gabriel	San Juan County SO
21-0028-P	Suazo, Aaron	NM EMRD
21-0029-P	Varbel, Andrew	Aztec PD
21-0030-P	Weaver, Dylan	San Juan County SO
21-0031-P	Youell, Guy	Farmington PD

January 14, 2021 – Special NMLEA Board Meeting

Exhibit A – SNMLEA PST #16

Certification #	Name	Agency
21-0001-PST	Ammons, Jessica	Valencia Regional Emergency Communications Center
21-0002-PST	Bannister, Christian	Carlsbad PD
21-0003-PST	Bussard, Chloe	Clovis PD
21-0004-PST	Cerna, Anisia	Carlsbad PD
21-0005-PST	Cox, Kristy	Jal PD
21-0006-PST	Guerrero, Arianda	Lea County Communications Authority
21-0007-PST	Laredo, Linda	Lea County Communications Authority
21-0008-PST	Madsen, Joel	Clovis PD
21-0009-PST	McCarty, Briana	Lea County Communications Authority
21-0010-PST	Moffett, Aurora	Valencia Regional Emergency Communications Center
21-0011-PST	Munoz, Kendall	Carlsbad PD
21-0012-PST	Munoz, Michael	Carlsbad PD
21-0013-PST	Novella, Nathan	Clovis PD
21-0014-PST	Rosas, Joselyn	Lea County Communications Authority
21-0015-PST	Soto, Priscilla	Jal PD
21-0016-PST	Trujillo, Colby	Portales Communications Center
21-0017-PST	Watson, Samantha	Carlsbad PD

January 14, 2021 – Special NMLEA Board Meeting